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That’s     Christmas to MeSanta’s frosty footprintsLeading to our treePresents wrapped up tightlyThat’s Christmas to me,Katy Childs’ baublesTaking pride of placeLooking at our pretty treePuts a smile upon my face,
The scent of roast dinnerWafting up my noseFingers crossed and hopingThat the Yorkshire     puddings rose,

Grandad’s lovely smileGranny’s lovely faceWe all sit togetherBecause it’s           

Merry 
Christmas



 

Christmas Lights
There are so many people to thank for making our village look so lovely this year 
and for the Lantern parade. Chris will do that in the February Trio but on behalf of 
everyone, a very big thank you to Chris and his intrepid team of Christmas elves 
who battled with some quite spectacular wet and windy weather this year.
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Dear All

You are all stars!

It's that time of year again and we're planning the usual New Year's Eve 
fireworks from the Old School. Last year, as every year, we asked all the 
businesses that were opening on the night to share the cost with us and as 
usual we had a great response. A big thank you to everyone who contributed, 
not just to the businesses but also to the individuals who gave money. 100% 
of the donations are spent on the fireworks, so the more money we get the 
bigger the display!
Once again, we're asking for contributions for this year's display. The names 
of everyone who does (unless they want to remain anonymous) will be 
displayed on the notice boards outside the Old School on the night, on our 
website and in the next Trio. If you would like to contribute, please pop in to 
reception. Thanks in advance and (weather permitting!) we hope you enjoy 
the show!

Happy Christmas from Jake, Bornnie. Rick 
and all the Old School team.

and the winners are ...
Thank you to everyone who entered this year's Christmas competition. We have 
three winners and they are Harvey who is 6, Gracie who is 8 and Millie who is 10. 
Prizes are on the way to you.

Trio is issued eleven times a year and is 
available in Secrets and the Co-op, 

Port Isaac, or by post - £21 a year in the UK 
To subscribe please send a cheque, 

made payable to Trio, Calenia, 3 Trewetha 
Lane, Port Isaac, Cornwall PL29 3RN

To advertise in Trio telephone 
01208 880905

Published by Sam & Dee Littlechild 
Tel: 01208 880905 

email: triopi@mac.com
The publisher does not necessarily 

hold the same views as those 
expressed by contributors and 
reserves the right to refuse or 

alter material supplied.

That’s Christmas 
to me 

Harvey, age 6 
Christingle service when 

we give presents to 
Charity 
Happy Christmas 

Reindeers pulling the 

sleigh to deliver the 
presents 
I must be good 

So special 

Tinsel on the Christmas 
trees 
Mince pie for Father 

Christmas 
Angels 

Singing in the school

____

it's decorating the Christmas tree, 
it’s happiness, 

it's spending time with family, 
it’s funny jokes from crackers, 

it’s having fun and playing games 
That’s what Christmas is to me
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www.giveasyoulive.com/join/port-isaac-village-hall

Simply visit the above link and raise FREE funds for us 
every time you shop online via Give as you Live!

Raise FREE funds through Give as you Live at over 4,000 top online stores

Port Isaac Village Hall

Twenty-seven years ago we started selling crab and 
lobster in the Fish Cellars at Just Shellfish, not 
thinking that we would be doing it for so long. 
But now, after all those years, we are hanging up our 
rubber gloves and aprons and handing over the 
business to our son Tom and partner Laura. Like his 
Dad, Tom has his own fishing boat from which he will 
supply crab and lobster to the shop which Laura will 
cook, pick and sell.
We would like to wish them both every success and 
many happy times in the shop. We would also like to 
thank all our loyal customers, young and old, many of 
whom have become “forever friends” for their support 
over the years.
Good luck Tom & Laura Liz & Jeremy xx

It's been another busy year for us and we have achieved a lot, with all 
the outside woodwork being repaired and painted and new guttering 
as well as all the day-to-day maintenance. We have big plans for 
2019 and want to move mountains but we need your help - please 
take a look at pages 14 & 15 and see if you can help us in any way. 
In the meantime ...

Booking is essential (numbers ere limited per show) 

call 01208 880862 or 880905

The date is SATURDAY DECEMBER 15th
Show times are 11am, 12.30pm, 2.30pm and 4pm

Tickets cost £5 (includes special gift) 

and all children must be accompanied by an adult 
(the adults can have a mince pie and a glass of mulled wine)

it’s panto -time 
oh no it isn’t 

oh yes
T "

The « e y. ,,
Prekkly *?* jAh ..J 
Theatre
Company proudly present

peter pan
Port Isaac Village Hall 

Friday December 28th - 7.30pm 
Saturday December 29th - 7.30pm 

Sunday December 30th - 4pm 
Wednesday January 2nd - 7.30pm

Ticket prices 
Adults: £9 & £6

Concessions: £8 &
Children (under 16): £6 & £4

Family tickets (2 adults & 2 children): £25 & £ 18 
available from Secrets, Port Isaac 

Reservations: 01208 880862/880905 
email: triopi@mac.com WEDMESDA7 DECEMBER 12th 7i30ii-
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The next round of Co-op fundraising has already begun 
and once again Stay & Play and the Village Hall have 
been chosen as recipients. However, you do need to 
reselect your chosen charity on your Co-op card so 
that 1% of your spend will  go to your choice  (as well 
as 5% for you). You can do this online or talk to Craig 
instore and he will be able to help you. 

And a final “don’t forget” - the  used book shelf in the Co-
op supports the Hall and the Playgroup. If you have any 
books to donate just take them up to the Co-op and put 
them  on the book shelves - they are near the cash point.

Together we can make great things happen 

On Saturday November 24th the Co-op presented the 
money raised by customers using their membership card. 
In Port Isaacthe amazing sum of £4983 was given to 
three charities -  Port Isaac Village Hall (£1699), Port 
Isaac Stay & Play Group (£1649) and the Perceval 
Institute, St Minver (£1634). 

Port Isaac Stay & Play told Trio, “Thank you to everyone 
who supported us. Our plans for the money include the 
provision of equipment and toys for all the babies that are 
now coming along on a Tuesday morning. ”

The money couldn’t have come at a better time for the 
Village Hall (see centre pages) and the money will go 
towards the drains in the new extension. Said Chairman, 
Andy Penny, “All of the Village Hall Committee thank the 
Co-op and its customers for their support. Thank you 
everyone.” Treasurer, Dee Littlechild continued, “We 
must thank Darren, the manager at the Co-op and all the 
staff  who are always happy for us to fundraise instore. 
As well as all the proceeds from the second-hand book 
shelves going to the Hall and Stay & Play, they made 
space for our Christmas Hamper Raffle on the 
Community Day from which we raised a further £285 for 
the Hall.”

Andrew Millington from The Perceval Institute was also 
delighted. He said, “We wish to thank all those customers 
and membres who have supported the Perceval Institute 
during the Co-op Local Community Fund Year. This is 
such a valuable contribution towards the costs of setting 
the the Community Post Office at the Perceval. Thank 
you.”
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A HUGE and ENORMOUS thank 
you to Port Isaac Co-op and its 
customers for their support …

Co-op member pioneers wanted
The Co-op are looking for Member Pioneers - you 
need to be a good communicator, know what’s going 
on in the community and be happy to support others. 
You will work with local causes and events and 
perhaps even organise fundraising events. It will take 
up between 16-20 hours a month and the pay is £8 an 
hour. Plus you will have a small monthly budge to do 
good things in our community. 

If you see yourself fitting this role why not go to                   
https://memberpioneer.coop.co.uk/                                            

to find out a bit more.

 For the past few years the Co-op has given 
great support to Port Isaac Village Hall, 

choosing the Hall as one their local charities to 
receive money each time you use your Co-op 
card instore. This money all goes towards our 

new extension. 
The local store support - the book shelf        

and allowing us to hold in-store cake stalls         
and raffles - helps us a lot and we thank the 
Port Isaac Co-op and all the staff for their 

continuing help and support.
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Ivon & Carol 
May would like 
to wish all  their 

friends and 
family a very 

Merry Christmas 
and a Happy 
New Year

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS 

Seasons 
Greetings and         
Best Wishes to 
all my friends 
and relations 
in Port Isaac 

from Joe Knight

Wishing you all  
a very Happy 
Christmas and   
a healthy and 
peaceful New 

Year
Best wishes 

Annie & Winnie

Season’s 
Greetings
My very best 

wishes to all for           
a healthy and 
prosperous          
New Year             

Catherine Armstrong

Wishing my 
friends in           

Port Isaac a                
Happy Christmas
Harry of Walthamstow

Let’s 
raise a 
glass to 
absent 

friends x



YOUR       
Village Hall …

a ghost story

Port Isaac Christmas 
Presents …

so much to choose from

 PISCES wishes all its helpers, 
contributors and supporters a very   

Happy Christmas and New Year
The annual prize draw for “Friends of PISCES” will take 
place during the singing of the old Port Isaac Christmas 

Carols which this year will take place in the magical 
winter wonderland of Santa’s Grotto in Port Isaac Village 

Hall on Sunday December 16th at 5pm. A festive 
afternoon tea will be served along with the usual mulled 

wine to whet your whistle! Please come and join us!

We look forward to another exciting year of 
exhibitions in 2019

www.portisaacheritage.co.uk
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A Port Isaac Christmas
Port Isaac Projects have just donated a 

further £500 to Port Isaac school from the 
sale of our village Christmas music CD

“everybody has a story                          
to tell about their life”

Our books are priced at £10 each.  Plus we still have 
copies of the superb collection of Port Isaac Christmas 
music, including the old traditional carols. Copies of the 

books and CD  are available online from our website 
www.portisaacheritage.co.uk or local shops. Or you can 

send a cheque for £14.50 to Secrets, Fore Street,             
Port Isaac PL29 3RN Have an After Christmas clear out!!

PISCES indoor car boot fundraiser                                  
in Port Isaac Village Hall on                                     
Saturday January 19th - 

9am-12.30pm
Tables £5 each - book with Barbara (880703/625)               

or Dee (880905/862)

plus BACON BUTTIES, TEA, COFFEE & CAKE

'A Merry Christmas  
from all of us down           

at The Cleavage!             
Theo's girlfriend Jess snapped 
this early appearance from 
Rudolph just above us, at the 
edge of the village below the 
old 'killing house' on Church 
Hill way back in the summer 
(remember that?). It's a  Roe 
deer buck, undoubtedly part of 
the small herd that lives up the 
valley, and he stood there as 
bold as brass for around five 
or six minutes before 
disappearing. One morning 

Rudolph lives up the valley …

back in the early spring we saw a line of six of them walking 
across the top of the hillside towards Homer Park. What a lovely 
thought that our valley is thriving with such wildlife!'
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CREW 
NEWS

christmas cards

Local artist, Caroline Roberts has created this year’s RNLI 
Christmas card. Her evocative and atmospheric harbour 
scene as glimpsed through a Life Saving Ring is dedicated 
to Port Isaac RNLI. This high quality, single fold card 

 PORT ISAAC RNLI YOUTH TRAINING 
We are hoping to start a Port Isaac RNLI youth type club. 
At first it would take place once a month and be open to all 
ages from 5-16. We need to know if there is enough 
interest in such a group before we make the final plans. So 
if you or someone you know would like to be a part of 
something like this please contact me on 
damobolton@hotmail.com 

2019 LONDON MARATHON
Our crew of RNLI selected runners for the 2019 London 
Marathon are RIchard Hambly, Carol Hambly, Greg 
HIingley, Ian Johnson, Clair Johnson and Andy Cameron. 
The are now well on with their training regime.

They are very much encouraged by news this week 
confirming £2,500 sponsorship for the Lifeboat Appeal 
from Nathan Outlaw’s Fish Kitchen and Wovina 
(customised Caps and designer dedicated clothing).

 to donate search

PORT ISAAC MARATHON RUNNERS                              
AT JUST GIVING.COM

During the month of November Copeland Bell was tasked 
on service, along with Padstow ALB, Helicopter Rescue 
924 and Polzeath Coatstguard team to search the waters 
to the west of Port Isaac between Kellan Head and Varley 
Head after there were concerns for the safety of a male in 
his sixties. An extensive search was carried out and the 
possibility of detection was deemed to be over 99%, which 
means that the search carried out by all units held a 99% 
chance of locating the casualty if in the search 
location. After approximately two hours all units were stood 
down and returned to station with nothing found. The 
missing man was found twelve days later 68.8 nautical 
miles north east of Port Isaac in Pembrey Sands. Our 
thoughts and condolences are with his family.

If you, or anyone you know, are experiencing depression or 
other aspects of mental stress/health please follow this link, 
https://headstogether.org.uk/get-support/ or call the 
Samaritans on 116 123.  No-one should suffer in silence 
and there is support freely available.

On December 1st, Helm Kevin Dingle will be attending the 
excellence in volunteering evening hosted by the RNLI; this 
is in recognition of Kevin’s dedication to Port Isaac RNLI for 
over 20 years service. Kevin has already received his long 
service badge. He continues to be an active and well-
respected helmsman at the station and to date has 
received letters of thanks and Vellum from the RNLI in 
recognition of his bravery and seamanship. On behalf of 
the crew and committee we hope you have a great evening 
and congratulations.

Damien Bolton
Senior Helm

On Saturday October 20th, the team at Outlaw’s Fish Kitchen 
presented a cheque for £8,000 to Port Isaac RNLI Lifeboat 
Station as part of an appeal that aims to raise £52,000 to 
replace the current D class lifeboat, which is nearing the end 
of her operational life.

Outlaw’s Fish Kitchen adds a £2.50 donation to every bill and 
holds regular fundraising campaigns to support the work of 
the local RNLI Port Isaac Station. We would like to thank all 
our customers for their continued support for such vital work, 
saving lives at sea.

On accepting the cheque, Port Isaac Chairman Bob Bulgin 
BEM, extended sincere thanks to the Nathan and the 
Outlaw’s Fish Kitchen team for this most significant 
contribution towards helping to fund the very latest of sea 
going equipment, stating: “If we ask our crews to go to sea 
often in hostile conditions they need the best tools to do the 
job. With this in mind, Nathan’s team helps us, in no small 
way, to meet this criteria.”

To find out more about the Appeal and to donate, please visit: 
https://rnli.org/support-us/give-money/give-to-a-

special-appeal/port-isaac-appeal/donate 

PORT ISAAC RNLI CREW AND COMMITTEE
SEND WARMEST CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR 

GREETINGS TO ALL OF OUR WONDERFUL 
SUPPORTERS WHO HAVE WORKED SO HARD

THROUGHOUT THE YEAR

with your help and vital fundraising efforts, we         
have been able to achieve the appeal target of 

£52,000 for a new Lifeboat and associated 
equipment, enabling us to continue Port Isaac’s 

RNLI voluntary lifesaving service 

HAPPY CHRISTMAS                               
AND A BIG THANK YOU



PORT ISAAC CARNIVAL
SEPTEMBER 2ndDominic, age 5

Endelienta                    
Fostering the Arts and Spirituality in North Cornwall

Saturday 12 January - 7.30pm
Grassroots Opera: Orfeo ed Euridice - Gluck                                                                            
Dale Grassroots Opera are a new company of young professional singers 
who specialize in presenting accessible opera, in the original language, in 
intimate spaces and rural locations.  Here they give us a terrific rendering   
of Gluck’s opera exploring the lines between love and obsession, reality       
and imagination. Opera up close in St Endellion church is an experience        
not to be missed.  £10

Music at St Endellion        

Sunday 9 December - 3pm
Blackweir Brass
This outstanding young Brass quartet from the Royal Welsh College of Music 
and Drama thrilled us on their first visit almost two years ago. The 
programme will include works from Britten, Ewald and Tchaikovsky as well as 
some pieces on a festive theme. Tea and cake is served in the interval. £8.

Saturday 12 January - 7.30pm
Grassroots Opera: Orfeo ed Euridice – Gluck

Sunday 20 January - 3pm
Young Musicians from Wells Cathedral School

Friday 8 February - 7.30pm
Mike Marshall and Caterina Lichtenberg – Mandolin

Saturday 2 March - 7.30pm   Helen Porter jazz singer

Saturday 23 March - 7.30pm  Endelienta Baroque

Events at St Endellion in the New Year

Book all *ckets online at www.endelienta.org.uk ; by email 
*ckets@endelienta.org.uk ; by phone 07787 944935; or from the 

Wadebridge Bookshop.  Accompanied under 16s free to most 
events, please check the website.

Thank you to the Doc Martin Fund
I am writing this article to thank the Doc Martin Fund for their generous 
donation towards my surf training with Surf Solutions. Surf Solutions offers a 
range of different surfing techniques and practices for the elite surfers in the 
UK. Some of the things we do on the surf camps are: video analysis (the 
coach films us surfing and then we go to Mount Hawke Skatepark to watch 
the footage on a big screen and discuss what we need to do to improve), mini 
competitions and cross-training gym sessions with ‘Cornwall High 
Performance’ who focus on strength, balance and flexibility.

I have attended several camps in 2018 and at the camp towards the end of 
July we swapped between 3 surf spots: Porthtowan which was good and 
hollow at low tide but weak and messy at high, the days we had it were 
around 1-2 ft, Penhale Corner which was a fun 2-3 ft hollow A-frame with 
nice sections and a bit of power and  Mexico’s (Gwithian) which was 1 ft 
weak, messy and small. At the end of August I had another week’s surf camp 
with Surf Solutions – the waves were a bit bigger and better this time!  We 
surfed at the same spots as before, but the conditions were really good.

I have just had my second year of competition. Last year I managed to finish 
third in the UK pro surf tour in the under 12’s category. This year the standard 
of surfing in the U12’s has been incredible. At contests the waves were often 
tiny and messy so its difficult to score high points. The UK Surface Pro comp 
was held at Watergate Bay in May and the waves were huge and really 
messy so no one in my heat could get out the back, I was paddling and duck-
diving the whole 20 minutes, but the sets had 30-40 waves, with each one 
bigger than the one before. As the surf competition is all day, its pot luck 
when your heat is, and often a surfbreak is tide dependent so it might be best 
at low tide. Lots of the competitors didn’t score anything for a few of the heats.  

In September I entered the Jess Memorial Surf Contest at Polzeath. The 
waves were small, clean and off shore. I came first in the under 12’s, I made it 
to the under 16’s final and I got to the tandem semi final with my dad which 
was great fun.

We are leaving Port Isaac to go to New Zealand for a few years. The area we 
are going to doesn’t get consistent waves all year but does have 2 amazing 
point breaks. However, there are incredible waves 2.5 hours to the West and 
3 hours to the East, so we will be travelling New Zealand to surf some world 
class waves. I will continue to compete in New Zealand.

Incredibly Big Wave Campers want to continue to sponsor me for surfboards 
and C-Skins want to continue to sponsor me for wetsuits. I can’t believe how 
supportive they have been and I am so grateful to the Doc Martin Fund and 
the trustees who gave me a donation towards the cost of surf training.

Tom Boothroyd

Sea, Salt and Solitude                                                                                                                              
featuring stunning photographs and a good 

“catch” of locals from Port Isaac -                            
all profits to the Fishermen’s Mission

available online from www.fishermensmission.org, 
www.nathanoutlaw.com, and the Boathouse Stores           

in Port Isaac, priced  £25 

schoolchat

news & views from Port Isaac School

Children In Need
This year we came to school in fancy dress, 
dressed our teddies, had a fashion show and a 
talent show to raise money. We also learned 
about the charity and how they help many 
children, in different ways, with the money 
raised.

Christmas Performance
Our performance of a nativity  
and carols will be on Tuesday 

December 18th in the Village Hall.

Merry Christmas
We would like to wish everyone                   

a Merry Christmas and a Happy New 
Year from all of us in school

Poppy Trail
Just before Remembrance Sunday we were able 
to take a walk through the village and follow 
the Poppy Trail. All the children were very 
interested to read the information at each stop 
and look out for the poppies that they helped 
to colour.

Everyone agreed that they learned something 
new about our village at every stop.

Theatre Trip
The whole school went to Plymouth to see 
Shrek The Musical. Everyone agreed it was 
Shrek-tacular. The staging, costumes, songs and 
dancing were fabulous
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Church Diary Dates

ST PETER’S CHURCH
St Peter’s, our simple seaside church, is open 
to everyone, every day until about 4pm. We 

have a service every Sunday morning at 
9.30am to which you will be warmly welcomed. 
You will also find our Church is a lovely quiet 
place to just sit and reflect and be peaceful.

The Church is also home to PISCES                                                                    
(Port Isaac Shared Community Exhibition Space) 

Sunday December 9th
9.30am: Holy Communion,                                    
St Peter’s Church, Port Isaac
11am: Sung Eucharist, St Endellion Church
Sunday December 16th
9.30am: Morning Worship,                                         
St Peter’s Church, Port Isaac
11am: Sung Eucharist, St Endellion Church
Sunday December 23rd
9.30am: Holy Communion,                                    
St Peter’s Church, Port Isaac
11am: Sung Eucharist
6pm: Carol Service, St Endellion Church
Monday December 24th, Christmas Eve
3pm: Christingle
10pm: Holy Communion,                                           
St Peter’s Church, Port Isaac
11.30pm: Sung Eucharist, St Endellion Church
Tuesday December 25th, Christmas Day
11am: Sung Eucharist, St Endellion Church
Sunday December 30th
11am: Sung Eucharist, St Endellion Church

Taizé Service at             
St Endellion Church           

6pm on January 20th
a peaceful end to the 
day with Taize chants, 
readings, prayers and 
silence by candlelight

Preparing
Aunty Dot’s 90th birthday party was a surprise party. Our family travelled 
from all over the country to be there ‘up north’. We all went because we 
love her &and wanted to honour her. Dot knew she was going out for 
dinner with her daughter, but her face was a picture when she arrived for 
dinner and saw over twenty family members and friends waiting for her, 
singing happy birthday! She was delighted, so proud of us all and truly 
blessed. It was a joy for us all to meet up with family and friends young 
and old that we hadn’t seen for ages and there was a great sense of fun 
and fellowship, not to mention plenty of food and drink and birthday cake! 

However, the party didn’t just magically happen! It took a lot of 
preparation from everyone to make sure it went well, starting early, 
putting a lot of thought into the organisation of it all. It wasn’t just practical 
preparation either. Hearts and thoughts and remembering Dot were 
important so that we all honoured her in our own way, including special 
gifts and speeches. 

It got me thinking about our Christmas preparations. Practical 
preparations are important’ who we will spend Christmas with, food, 
drinks, decorations and gifts. It all takes time, energy and thought.  
However, if we are to get the most out of Christmas we also need to 
prepare our hearts to honour the birthday of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus 
Christ. When we prepare our hearts as well as our homes we find the 
reason for the season and start to consider things like the love of God for 
us, the blessing of God and the peace and joy that can only come from 
relationship with God through Jesus, the gift given to us at Christmas. Not 
only do we experience the fellowship and fun of the season but also we 
sense Jesus’ presence in our hearts and his joy, delight and pride in us 
as his children. Giving time to this preparation means we can honour 
Jesus birthday in our own personal way. I pray you will all enjoy the 
preparation of this Christmas season and experience all that God has for 
you as you honour his birthday this year. Every Blessing. 

Geraldine Ashton

Port Isaac Who’s Who in the North Cornwall   Cluster of Churches
Priest in Charge: Rev’d Dr Elizabeth Wild - 07758 407661
Clergy: Rev’d Canon Judith Pollinger - 01208 880181 &                                         

Rev’d Andrew Lewis - 01840 211161
St Peter’s Chapel warden: Pat Pearson -  01208 880969

Administrator - Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals: Elizabeth Williams - 01208 886778
Administrator - General Enquiries & Communications:  Gavin Tyler - 

gavin@northcornwallclusterofchurches.org.uk

Service of Nine 
Lessons & Carols                           

for St Peter’s, St 
Endellion & St Kew 

Churches
ST ENDELLION 

CHURCH
Sunday December 23rd 

6pm



British Legion Poppy 
Appeal breaks all records

Commercial waste bags can be 
posted  to a chosen address.                                                         

For a any problems with commercial 
waste email 

roche.service@biffa.co.uk

The Port Isaac

peave
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So many of our men and boys who went to fight for their King and 
Country never came home … nobody who lived through that terrible 

time came out unscathed

One hundred years later it is our time to commemorate this now 
distant generation

The PISCES Poppy Trail around the village                                 
will be our commemoration

PORT ISAAC               
SHARED  COMMUNITY             
EXHIBITION SPACE

If you get the chance, do call into St Peter’s 
Church and take a look at our WWI 
Commemoration Exhibition. We have the 
stories of all the men who lost their lives in 
the conflict and it is a tribute to each and 
every one of them. The Church is open 
every day (except during Church services) 
from at least 10am to 4pm. 
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This year we have raised £6614.09  for the Royal British Legion - £2.5k up 
on last year. Thank you so much everyone for your generosity.

And a huge thank you to the great team of volunteers who have given so 
generously of their time and hard work. Thank you to the street collectors 
and the shops and hotels who sold poppies. Thank you to the Co-op for 
letting us sell them instore collecting £890. Thank you for the delivery and 
collection team. Thank you to the counters who had the onerous task of 
counting all that small change. You are all stars but I am sure you will agree 
with me that one man deserves a special mention. 

Thank you to Ron Newman. For three weeks he stood outside, come rain, 
come shine, selling poppies and merchandise on Secrets corner and 
collecting £3665.49 for this charity that he holds so dear. Said Ron, “I am 
so pleased that I was able to collect so much for the British Legion. It’s 
amazing how generous the public have been and how keen they were to 
listen to my story of my service days. I filled up 13 money boxes this year. I 
would also like to thank the Old School Hotel, Ilene at The Takeaway, Paula 
at the Ice Cream Parlour and Dee at Secrets for keeping my fed and 
watered every day. I don’t think I could have stood there so long without 
your support.”

St Peter’s Church was full to capacity for the Remembrance Service on 
Sunday November 11th. So many helped make it such a memorable 
service - thank you to you all. I would particularly like to thank Liz Bolton 
and Pat Pearson for all their input and hard work and Janet Chadband for 
her help in decorating the altar. Rev Elizabeth Wild and Bishop Chris 
conducted the very moving service. Janet Townsend played the organ and 
Peter Bower was, for the thirty-first year, the Royal British Legion Standard 
Bearer. Readings were given by Damien Bolton and Max Roberts. Port 
Isaac Gulls sang Think of Me ending with Matt Main reading out the Roll of 
Honour - bringing tears to many eyes. Gulls final song, Peace in our Time, 
summed up the occasion of Remembrance.

What a team I have to work with me. I thank you all so much.
Annie Price

Poppy Appeal organiser

During the afternoon of 
Remembrance Sunday, a service 
of Dedication of the War 
Memorial, in it’s new location as 
you enter the village, was 
conducted by Rev Elizabeth 
Wild. 

An address was given by 
Commander Jamie Miller and 
Kevin Ackford played the last 
post after the names of the fallen 
were read out. The wreaths from 
the morning service were then 
placed around the Memorial.

Pat Pearson
Chapel Warden

PISCES put up their WWI Exhibition as a 
tribute to the 100 year commemoration of the 
Great War and Caroline Cleave decorated the 
Church entrance with her giant poppy. 

In addition the PISCES Poppy Trail around the 
village marked various spots that had a 
special relevance to WWI bringing an even 
greater awareness of those terrible years to 
locals, the village children and to visitors.

Here in Port Isaac we remembered those  
who were born in our cottages, who went          

to our school, who walked our streets, who 
worked and played in our harbour, who          

lived their lives here …

Ron Newman wearing his beret, badges and 
medals during his three week stint selling poppies

Dedication of the War Memorial

PISCES WWI 
Exhibition and 

Poppy Trail

Rev Elizabeth Wild at the Dedication Service with 
Commander Jamie Miller. Edward and Dominic, 
representing the Beavers and the Scouts are to the 
right.

Photo: Adrian JasperPhoto: Sally Stratton

STOP PRESS:                          
The War Memorial, in its new 

location, has been granted 
Grade 2 listing for its Historic 

and Architectural interest 

mailto:roche.service@biffa.co.uk


Happy 
Golden 
wedding 

anniversary 
Mum & Dad               
(Sally & David)
 21st December 

2018

On the day the guns fell silent in 1918, Prime 
Minister David Lloyd-George addressed the 
House of Commons to give the terms of the 
armistice before he led Members of Parliament 
to a service at St Margaret’s Church in 
Westminster.
One hundred years later, it is perhaps fitting that the 11th of November fell on 
the day which we now call ‘Remembrance Sunday’, and MPs, for the most 
part, were in their own constituencies. I attended services in both Bude and 
Stratton, but across North Cornwall, other services and events to mark the 
centenary took place and I would like to thank all those who organised, 
volunteered and attended.
Almost every town and village in Cornwall has a memorial to those who fell in 
the Great War, and it is still hard to comprehend just how high the cost really 
was. Soldiers, sailors and airmen from Cornwall fought and died on many 
fronts. The Duke of Cornwall’s Light Infantry, which lost over 4,500 men, 
participated in some of the most famous battles on the Western Front including 
Mons, Ypres and during the final '100 days offensive'.
The centenary of the armistice finds us united in respect and remembrance for 
all of the casualties of the Great War, but we also remember the sacrifice of 
British and Commonwealth troops who have made the ultimate sacrifice on 
battlefields since. We do not forget that servicemen from Cornwall have fallen 
in Afghanistan and Iraq, giving their lives to protect this country and our way of 
life. Around the world, British servicemen and women continue to serve on our 
behalf, and Remembrance Sunday is also a day to think of them, and their 
families. We shall remember them.
Thank you to everyone who sent me messages after the car accident I was 
involved in. Thankfully the children and I were not badly hurt and I was back to 
work on the Monday after in the constituency. 
The next few weeks are going to be very challenging in Westminster, but as 
the challenges increase so does my desire to deliver outcomes for North 
Cornwall and all of the residents here.

Scott Mann’s 
update from 
Parliament

‘For news about Rock, Polzeath, St Minver, Trebetherick 
& Wadebridge follow this link … www.stminverlink.org

Chorale’s World War 
One Concerts

The Port Isaac Chorale held three very successful 
commemorations of the 100th Anniversary of the end of 
World War One.The events were held in Port Isaac 
Village Hall, Wadebridge Masonic Hall and Delabole 
Methodist Chapel and were greatly enjoyed by all. The 
posters explained that audience participation was 
expected and there was some wonderful community 
singing at all of the venues.
Port Isaac Chorale's Musical Director, Janet Townsend, 
opened the evenings with a brief summary of the 
numbers of dead and injured servicemen from each of 
the areas where the concerts were taking place and 
this definitely helped to make the evenings an 
individualised commemoration.
The programme was devised by Chorale member, 
David Ward, in order to trace the progress of the war 
through popular songs of the time. Therefore the first 
songs were about encouraging the young men to enlist 
in order to 'Make a Man out of You' and then, as the 
narrative explained, concerns began about those left 
behind, so songs such as 'Keep The Home Fires 
Burning' were popular. Popular rousing songs such as 
'Pack Up Your Troubles' were also designed to raise 
morale, both at home and abroad and the audiences 
participated with enthusiasm.
As Chorale members read the haunting poems, In 
Flanders Field and The Soldier, the mood of the music 
of the times changed and this was reflected in The 
Roses of Picardy with excellent solos from two of the 
Chorales tenors, Rob and Simon. The carol Silent Night 
followed to mark the brief Christmas Day ceasefire 
which took place at the Front. 
The cynicism of the age as the war raged on was 
evident from songs such as Oh What a Lovely War and 
I Want to Go Home. And When They Ask Us was sung 
acapella by the tenors and basses and this reminded 
the audience of the terrible things the returning men 
had witnessed but of which they never spoke.
The evenings raised over £500 for the Poppy Appeal.

We all wish you the joy of music this Christmas time 
and thank you for your interest and support. Should 
you be interested in joining  the Port Isaac Chorale Carols at  

the 
Gaverne 
with the 

Port 
Isaac 

Chorale
Friday 

December 
21st from 
8pmish
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www.scottmann.org.uk

Sadly we had to say farewell to Gunnel last 
Wednesday, November 21st.                                      

He went downhill very quickly, was                     
struggling and we didn’t want                                       

him to suffer.

To everyone who knew Gunnel 

Many thanks to all the 
people and places he 
‘frequented’ (whether  

you were glad to see him or not!); especially   
The Slipway for his sausages, The Mote for 
coffee biscuits (and John’s!), Wavehunters for 
the proper dog biscuits, Krab Pot for ham and 
biscuits, May Contain Nuts for ham, cheese and 
pasty bits and to all the other places we didn’t 
know about! Gunnel had a lovely life and we 
were lucky enought to have him in ours.

10

All our love                                
Joanna Claire 
Alice & Tim                

💗 💗 💗 💗🥂

Let’s raise 
a glass p

to 
absen

t 

Let’s raise 
a glass p

Let’s raise 
a glass p

to 
absen

t 

to 
absen

t 

Let’s raise a glass 
to absent friends 
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overruled by the Mrs!

Chef Lanyon
@ The Chapel 

Chef Lanyon
@ The Chapel 

Cafe,                         
Port Isaac

I thought I was the 
Trio cookery writer!!
Well, with Xmas coming minds move towards 
food, of course. And after my wife’s reaction I 
decided to steer clear of venison! 

The traditional food we love to have at 
Christmas such as turkey and everything, 
gammon, smoked salmon and all the other 
dishes that we associate with Christmas have 
tried and tested recipes which have been 
passed down through families for years, so 
maybe it's time to look at some dishes that you 
wouldn't really associate with the festive period.

How about homemade barbecued spare ribs! 
Easy to prepare, these wonderful ribs taste brill 
when first cooked and are just as good if there 
are any left if you reheat them. Ideal if you want 
something a little lighter than the norm.

Cooking time-1½ hours
Med oven, gas mark 6
4 portions

4 thick cut pork chops
½oz butter
1 small white onion
1 stalk celery
1tbsp brown sugar 
2tsp dry mustard 
1tsp salt

Method

Place chops in tray and bake uncovered for 30 
mins , meanwhile mix sugar,mustard ,salt and 
pepper,tomato paste and all liquids

After 30 mins remove any excess fat from 
chops.

Dice onions and fry in butter till brown and add 
the remaining ingredients and pour over chops 
and return to the oven for 3/4 hour to an hour.

These ribs are delicious with mashed or jacket 
potatoes and broad beans.

Merry Crimbo

Housewife’s perspective: I asked Chris what sort of recipe he was going to put into Trio and he told me as it is Christmas he 
thinks it will be a Venison recipe. Well, I’m not sure about all of you but venison is lovely out at a restaurant but it isn’t 
usually top of my supermarket shopping list! So I thought I might give a more simple perspective … less ingredients, less 
cost and a lot less washing up‼

That being said, as this is the Christmas Trio I am doing a posher than normal recipe. We don’t have this evey week, but it is 
a lovely recipe for Christmas Eve when you may have family turning up at all times and an awful lot of other things to do. It is 
based on Boeuf Bourguignon but a simpler take on it.

 Kim’s Posh Beef Stew
2lb braising steak cut into big cubes (tell your butcher what you are 
making and he will recommend a good cut - you wont get big cubes 
in the supermarket)
225gm smoked streaky bacon
500gm carrots cut into large chunks
100gm baby mushrooms
3 tablespoons olive oil
1 med onion cut into chunks, not too small 
1 heaped tablespoon plain flour
½ bottle red wine (a good robust one does the job}
2 cloves garlic (2 teaspoons of lazy garlic paste}
Bouquet garni (look it up on Google)
Salt and freshly ground black pepper
12oz baby shallots (I once read a recipe that said you could rinse 
and use pickled onions - DON’T Its horrible)

I use my slow cooker but a good casserole dish and a low oven will 
do the job. If using the oven heat to 140C or 275F or gas mark 1.

1. In a frying pan heat half the olive oil to nearly sizzling and add 
the meat in small batches. Once the batch is browned put it in the 
slow cooker or casserole dish with a slotted spoon.

2. Once all done and added to pot, fry the onion chunks until 
gently browned. Add these to casserole.

3. Then sprinkle the flour into the remaining oil and meat juices 
stirring slowly.

4. Add the wine and once its all added and stirred in add the  
carrots, garlic, bouquet garni and pinch of salt and black pepper.       
Stir well and put in oven for 2 hours (or cook in slow cooker on low 
for 2 hours.)   If guests are not arriving until later you can switch off 
the cooker or take out of the oven here.  

5. To finish the dish, in your frying pan heat the rest of the olive oil 
and fry the chopped up bacon and shallot onions until they are 
browned and maybe a little crispy this is to your taste.  Add to the 
casserole and stir through, and cook for another hour.

I love this served with baby new potatoes and fresh crisp green 
beans, which can be prepared in a short time once your guests have 
arrived.

The recipe is supposed to serve 4 – 6 people but I tend to double it 
up (well you do have to open a whole bottle of wine) and should 
there be any left over it freezes lovely for a nice warming surprise to 
find in the freezer in January.

Kim

½ tsp paprika
2tsp tomato paste
1tbsp Lea and Perrins  
¼ pint water
1tbsp vinegar
2tbsp lemon juice



↓ Dominic’s poster

Hepworth was among the 
few female artists who were 

able to carve an 
international reputation for 

themselves. She is 
considered one of the 

greatest sculptors of the 
20th century.

Port Isaac 
Stay & Play 

We meet every Tuesday morning in 
Port Isaac Village Hall from 

10am-12noon      
If you want to know more contact 

either Lucy on 07784 657921 or Cherry 
on 07900 527610

November 6th - Bonfire  Night 
activities 

November 13th - Cornish Pasty 
making

November 20th - Music Session

November 27th - Lantern Parade 
preparation

Planning Applications
Members considered these planning applications and made the following responses to 
Cornwall Council:
1. PA18/09549, 34 New Road, Port Isaac – replace and raise the roof of the 

existing dwelling, and finish with natural slate; addition of a roof space 
conversion is proposed, to accommodate an extra bedroom along with living 
space on the first-floor level; re-roofing the existing out building and converting 
into a garden room and landscaping to the existing driveway. Members 
supported the application but requested a condition the garden room is solely 
as an annexe to the main dwelling and is not to be let as a separate dwelling in 
line with our emerging NDP. Request the rag slate roof of the annexe be re-
used replacing any broken slates with second hand Delabole slate. In the 
interest of preserving an historic agricultural building in the Conservation Area. 
A further recommendation that second hand Delabole slate is used on the 
existing dwelling, all slates to be nailed not pinned in line with the Port Isaac 
Conservation Area Management Plan. 

Planning Applications Approved by CC – information only.
i. PA18/07072, 20 and 22 Church Hill, Port Isaac – LBC for alterations and 

repair works to Grade II listed dwellings and flat, including extension of 
existing loft accommodation, and provision of a new dormer. 

ii. PA18/07453, 1 Silvershell View, Port Isaac – garden room extension.
iii. PA18/05608, 4 Mayfield Road, Port Isaac – proposed rear ground floor 

extension and decking.
iv. PA18/08256, 18 Mayfield Road, Port Isaac – retrospective application for a 

small porch and cloakroom. 
v. PA18/08182, St Peters Church Rooms, Fore Street, Port Isaac – conversion 

of church rooms to two family homes. 
vi. PA18/08077, Trigg Court, B3267 Between Trewetha Lane and Pendoggett 

Road, Port Isaac – Certificate of Lawfulness for existing use of B8 storage 
use of a building. 

vii. PA18/07522, Kestrel Cottage, Homer Park, Port Isaac – erection of a single 
storey extension, formation of a roof terrace area and alterations to 
fenestration. 

viii. PA18/08084, 2 Church Hill, Port Isaac – change of use from existing 
residential (C3) to ground floor shop (A1) and first floor training and education 
centre (D1) with no external or internal changes.

Planning Applications Refused by CC – information only
i. PA18/05872, Land S of Haven Park, Trewetha Lane, Port Isaac – outline 

planning application with all matters reserved for a single dwelling. 
ii. PA18/03582, Land S of Homer Park Farmhouse, Port Isaac – creation of new 

access point to the highway, new access track and the installation of 2 no. 
passing places..

Planning Applications Allowed on Appeal – 
i. PA17/08672, Land NW of Trecreege Barns, Trelights, Port Isaac – outline 

planning permission with all matters reserved for construction of an 
agricultural dwelling for occupation by a farm worker. 

ii. PA17/05288, Land S of Homer Park, Port Isaac – proposed live/work unit.

Highways Matters
Trewetha Traffic Issues – Members have been trying for some months to deal with 
traffic issues raised by residents of Trewetha and Highways were asked to consider two 
suggestions: 

i. 30mph Speed Limit – Highways informed us that Trewetha does not meet the 
criteria for a 30mph speed limit which is applied in all significant sized villages. 
The definition of a "significant sized village" is considered to be any settlement 
meeting any one of the following criteria:

• Over 400m of continuous development (one side of the road).
• Containing a primary or secondary school.
• Between 200m and 400m of continuous development with both a 

shop/post office and another community facility (e.g. church, health 
centre, pub, tourist attraction).

• Between 200m and 400m of 
continuous development with 
either a shop/post office or 
another community facility and 
no footways.

ii.Verge Parking – cars parking on the 
grass verge at Trewetha were thought 
to be impeding visibility. The Highway 
Steward is planning on having the 
verge hazard marker posts reinstated 
at this location, not only to highlight 
the bend and visibility splay but to stop 
the overspill parking as well, this will 
be implemented as a priority. 

A meeting is to be held with representatives 
from Highways to discuss any other options to 
stop parking and improve safety at Trewetha / 
Port Isaac.

Trewetha Toilets / Kiosk / Shelter 
The building has been erected and the 
drainage and electricity are due to be 
connected on 4th December 2018. 

Meeting Dates
Meetings are normally held on the second and 
fourth Monday of each month, commencing at 
7pm in Port Isaac School. Members of the 
public are welcome to attend. Please check our 
website for more details. 

Gillian Thompson
Parish Clerk / RFO

Email:   stendellionpc@gmail.com 
Website: www.stendellionpc.com 

We seem to have fared well in the 
recent gales and storms but we are 
still asking for your help whilst you are 
out and about.
 If you notice the Leats at Port Isaac 
and Port Gaverne are blocked in any 
way please let one of the flood 
wardens know. You can call: Gavin 
Tyler - 01208 880497, Andy Penny - 
07532 478451, David Raynor - 01208 
880211, Mike Coles - 01208 880224, 
Dee Littlechild - 01208 880905 or 
Cheryl Webster - 01208 880802

FISH PI COMPETITION APOLOGY
Oops! We are             
really sorry!

The winner of the Business 
category of the Port Isaac Fish 
Pie Competition was the chef at 

The Mote,                   
TRISTAN HALLIDAY              

Hope we are forgiven!

12

mailto:stendellionpc@gmail.com
%22http://


Calling all walkers …
4

Fantasy Football 
LEAGUE TABLE 2017/18

Dear 
Trio

13

HEATING SOLUTIONS
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schoolchat
news & views from Port Isaac School

Websites of the Month

The Port Isaac

14

Port Isaac
A Temperance beginning

Back in 1895 the Temperance Hall was built on Trewetha Lane. 
At that time there were two Temperance Societies in our little 
village and their rules did not allow their members to drink 
alcohol. A far cry from today when the Hall’s biggest fundraiser 
is the bar! The original Temperance Banners were found some 
years ago and painstakingly restored and now take pride of 
place over the stage … and overlooking the bar! 

Becoming a registered Charity
Over the years there have been many changes and in 1969   
Port Isaac Village Hall was registered as a charity. Since then 
committees of volunteers have been responsible for the running 
this vital part of village life … it hasn’t been plain sailing; at times 
it  looked like the Hall would close but strong management 
teams and local support means the Hall is still going stong. 

Since the closure of the Church Rooms it is the only public 
meeting place for the village. It is within walking distance for 
everyone who lives in Port Isaac. It is home to the weekly 
Community Cafe and is regularly used by local groups including 
Stay & Play, the Golden Circle, Port Isaac Chorale, Gulls, Keep Fit 
and the Pantomime. It also hosts an array of private functions 
from birthday parties to wedding receptions, meetings and a 
wide range of ad hoc events including coffee mornings, BBQs, 
art workshops and fundraising events for local groups.  

Just seven volunteers run the Hall and whilst they have high 
hopes and vision for an improved Hall, realistically the upkeep 
and maintenance of the123-year old building eats up the funds 
they raise and the time they can give. So far this year over 
£5000 has been spent on general maintenance …

The income received from hall hire fees does not cover the hall 
outgoings and we are constantly fundraising to make ends 
meet. It takes a lot of coffee mornings, raffles, cake stalls, 
breakfasts, lunches, concerts and pints to pour to keep things 
on an even keel. But the hard work has been worthwhile and 
since 2001we have redesigned the entrance - massive 
excavation of earth and a new structural retaining wall - and 
garden and put in a new set of steps. There was no room for a 
ramp for multi-access so the Doc Martin Fund provided the 
money for a lift for wheelchairs, pushchairs, people and heavy 
loads. Plus we built the sound desk and the bar, the chair store 
and redesigned the ladies toilets and have completely 
redecorated the hall both inside and outside, repairing the old 
window frames and woodwork at the same time.

But there is so much more we want 
to do to make Port Isaac Village 
Hall better for everyone …               
and we need some help

Ways you can help

SPONSOR           
A CHAIR

We desperately need new chairs - 
you might want to sponsor a chair 

for £48. When we have ten 
sponsors we will buy ten chairs until 
we have replaced all 120 hall chairs.

GRANTS
Is there anybody out there who has 
the time and the skills to seek out 

and apply for grants for us?

MAKE A 
DONATION

You can make an online donation 
HSBC Bank  Sort code: 40-45-10

Account No: 71020447                         
Ref: Donation

or give a cheque to any committee 
member or send to 
The Treasurer,                                      

Port Isaac Village Hall,                                      
c/o 3 Trewetha Lane, Port Isaac, 

Cornwall PL29 3RN                                         
or drop into Secrets, Port Isaac

RAISE FREE FUNDS FOR PORT 
ISAAC VILLAGE HALL EVERY 

TIME YOU SHOP ONLINE!
www.giveasyoulive.com/
join/port-isaac-village-hall
Simply visit the above link and raise 

FREE funds for us every time you shop 
online via Give as you Live

SHOP at 4000 + stores including M&S, 
Debenhams, Argos, ebay, 

amazon.co.uk, booking.com



  

 

Village Hall 
we need yourh2»>
The current

position
We have planning permission for 
a side extension to house floor 
level multi-access toilets and a 
small kitchenette and work has 
begun on this. The footings have 
all been completed and the next 
stage is the drains before the 
actual structure can be built. A 
Public Consultation back in 2015 
showed there was a need for this 
extension and the continuation of 
the Hall. Now we need to raise 
the money to complete the work 

what else —
Within the existing building we 
desperately need a new stage 
ceiling and there is a never 
ending list of maintenance jobs 
that we are very slowly working 
our way through.

BE PART OF OUR 
DIY SOS WEEKEND

Our small committee cannot do any more without 
some help — YOUR HELP. We need your time and 
your skills.

If you have any building, plumbing, electrical, painting, 
maintenance skills or feel able to do some labouring, you 
offer your services over a DIY SOS Weekend (without the 
camera crews). Depending on who volunteers and their 
availability. we will sort out a suitable weekend(s) and 

jobs to be done.
We will look after you really well, feeding and watering 
you and publicly recording your help.

Which means we are also looking for volunteers to help 
with the catering and baking cakes etc.

if you can 
help us •••

We need to know your skills and 
any weekends during January and 
February 2019 when you would not 
be available to help.

We've done it before ••• it worked then, please 
help us make it work now

In 2001 Port Isaac Village Hall was very lucky to be chosen by the TV 
programme, DIY SOS for a community makeover. Over a bank holiday 
weekend the DIY SOS team and locals gave the Hall a new kitchen, a 
lovely big stage, more storage and a central heating system.But 
despite popular belief, the Hall still had to put its hands in its pockets 
and come up with several thousands of pounds towards all this work. 
But we did — we went into fundraising overdrive and were able to 
make our contribution.

You can email this information to 
Liz, carlenice@aol.com, or call Dee 
on 01208 880905/862, email 
dee54@mac.com or Cheryl on 
01208 880802 or stop one of us in 
the street.

“the local community showed the whole country just what 
‘community spirit’ means - they lent their labour, their time, 

their ideas ... and everyone had such a great time, 
a weekend of hard work, fun and laughter ...”

15
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Windows XP
your local    

window cleaner        
Domestic & Commercial                                             
eco-friendly, pure water 

system, fully insured, regular 
and reliable

Call John Brown on 

07815  156632                                        

Local Guide 
Books & Maps      

available at Secrets,              
Port Isaac

upstairs@The Krab Pot
Available for evening 

group bookings
groups of 14-22 people
Dinner Menus available 

from £15 per person
Call 01208 880826 
during opening hours
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Brunch 9am-midday    Lunch 12noon-3pm
Afternoon Tea 3pm-4.30pm    Dinner 5pm-9pm

Harbourside @ The Slipway
“The last stop before walking into the harbour”

Phone 01208 880264 for bookings
All our food is freshly made to order with a strong emphasis on         

Cornish produce with some seafoods from our local Port Isaac boats 

Free Dessert
with every main meal served 5pm-9pm

Childrens portions available

2 for 1 Main Meals 
Monday - Thursday

Visit our website for the           
latest events, offers and      
samples of our menus 

www.portisaachotel.com



Andy Penny
General Building 
Services

Specialising in Glass Fibre 
Flat Roofing

All General Building Work

Plastic Fascia & Guttering

Brick Paving & Patios

07532 478451/   
01208 880985

andy@andy-penny.co.uk
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K L Honey Ltd
Building & Renovation Contractors

Tel:  01208 880609   Mobile:  07971 479309
Email: klhoney@btconnect.com when responding to ads, 

please say you saw it in Trio

The PORT ISAAC 
LINEN

Domestic and business service 
catered for

Delivery and collection service available
Please call Cheryl Skinner on 

01208 880198 or                      
0785 4585683

PORT ISAAC VILLAGE HALL HIRE 
NON-PROFIT MAKING PARISH CLUBS, ORGANISATIONS/ 
GROUPS/ ASSOCIATIONS etc, FUNDRAISING EVENTS, 
CHILDREN’S PARTIES (age 10 and under) -  £5 per hour - £50 for 
24 hrs
GENERAL USERS/COMMERCIAL EVENTS -  £10 per hour - £125 
for 24hrs

For full details or to make a booking contact Dee on 
01208 880905 or email her dee54@mac.com

Your Hall for YOU to Use



                         

 

 

 

              

 

 

Your first step in property preservation and maintenance 

Carpentry •
Property Care ♦ 

Kitchens •
Bathrooms • 

Vinyl Flooring *
Fire Door Maintenance •

W
Urt I ottery

T: 01208 841 ^28
M: 07816 899 649
E: jandbathome@aol.com OPEN EVERY DAY

D00ft

A

IPAI
a

HROUGHOUT THE WINTER
froml0am-4pm

Nicola Vickery Interiors
Your concept, my expertise 

T. (01208) 881399 
www.nicolavickeryinteriors.co.uk

Roman blinds, curtains, voile blinds, 
cushions, upholstery all traditionally 
handmade in Port Isaac.

We would like to wish everyone a very 
Happy Christmas and Healthy New Year 

Drop in and see us over the festive season, 
open daily 10am-4pm

(closed Christmas Day & Boxing Day)

QUIZ NIGHT - FRIDAY FEBRUARY 8th 
£100 prize money Teams of four, £15 per person 

3-course sharing platters
Booking on 01208 881300

Full interior design, property buying 
& project management service.

OPEN DAILY
for Breakfast, Lunch

& Afternoon Tea 
or just pop in for 
a cup of coffee, 

tea and cake
see our notice board for 

our evening menu 
WHY NOT hold your 

PRIVATE PARTY HERE?

07722 233384
WE ARE NOW FULLY LICENSED

EVERY FRIDAY IS

Indian Night
eat in or takeaway

I
fully licenced bar

Reservations only 2333^4

Two sittings - 6pm & 7.30pm

7

Don't worry if you don't have a team, 
we can match you up with others

THE CAFE WILL BE CLOSED 
FOR A KITCHEN REFURB 

JANUARY 14th-16th
THE SHOP WILL BE OPEN AS 

USUAL DURING THIS TIME

Roscarrock Hill, Port Isaac
Pottery/Retail 01208 880625 Chapel Cafe 01208 881300

Chapel Cafe is available for 
group evening bookings

Call 01208 881300 Kf

1'
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R Mears & Sons
Chimney Sweeps & Stove Installation

Established over 30 years
Vac Brush. Full CCTV investigations.

Pots, Cowlings & Bird Protection fitted. Chimneys Lined. 
Solid Fuel Appliances, Rayburns, Woodburners, 

Stoves, etc serviced. Fully Insured.

Tel: 01840 261221 Tavistock: 01822 664554 
Mob: 07737 533392 

www.sweepdevon.com
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LARGE HOLIDAY HOME 
in PORT ISAAC

sleeps 10                                
log fire, gardens        

garage parking in village
for details call 

07967 089766
davebrown1999@hotmail.com

HOLIDAY HOME 
in Port Isaac
Spectacular views. 

Sleeps up to six people.
 Quiet gardens. Dogs welcome.

Parking for two cars. 
Contact:

r.meere@btinternet.com

www.thisisnorthcornwall.co.uk

Hardwood & Softwood Joinery Specialists
www.rockjoinery.co.uk

Richard Collins
Unit 2 Pityme Business Centre, St Minver
Wadebridge, Cornwall
t:    01208 862145 (day), 01840 213733 (evening)
m:  07721 721464

THE PINK COTTAGE
PORT GAVERNE
Holiday cottage next to beach.  
Sleeps 8.  Dogs welcome. 
Garden, log fire, parking.

cilla.marnan@btinternet.com
www.pinkcottagenorthcornwall.com 

MOONRAKER
Newly refurbished holiday 

home in Port Isaac
spacious, detached,        

luxury bungalow
sleeps up to six in three 
bedrooms (one ensuite)
large lawned garden and 

parking for two cars

tel: 01208 880546
email: moonrakerpi@gmail.com  

R.A. HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR
AGRICULTURAL & DOMESTIC WORK

SALES & SERVICE
SLIMLINE RADIATORS

DIMPLEX & CREDA 
COMPLETE SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Hartland Road  Port Isaac
Telephone: 01208 880328



T.F. GRILLS 
and Sons 

Building and Carpentry 
Painting and Decorating

Free Estimates
Telephone: 01208 880094 

07875 221222 
email:

markcgrills@googlemail.com

10 New Road, Port Isaac - next to Trelawney Garage

Local Guide Books & Maps available at 
Secrets, Port Isaac

Full Grooming 
Hand Stripping 

Just Wash & Dry 
introducing Puppies 

to first groom 
1

fully insured

Western Supply
Timber • Building Materials * Roofing * Landscaping • 
Plumbing • Electrical • Paint & Decorating Products
——iCTZfl \ Atlantic Road, Delabole, PL33 9DN /nCT'———\ / a,te * PubHr-

A96S 1:01840 212580 j

1“ www.westernsupply.co.uk "—'

by Trudie Further info & prices
Crowdy 07925 077414

at
Treswarrow info@rockdoggrooming.co.uk

Abode Cornwall
A brand new and dynamic approach to 

holiday lettings and property sales

Currently seeking new properties to join 
our exclusive portfolio

Contact Sam Williams on 01208 804099 
www.abodecornwall.co.uk

Attractive introductory rate for new clients
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TELEPHONE: 01208 880164   www.trevathanfarm.com
 CHILDRENS PLAY AREA. RIDE-ON TRACTORS AND DIGGERS. PETS CORNER

    Find us on the B3314 at St Endellion, nr Port Isaac    Follow us: 

BREAKFAST.  LUNCH.  SUNDAY ROAST.  
CREAM TEAS. HOME-MADE CAKES.  
CELEBRATION CAKES.  ICE CREAM.  

HOME PRODUCED BEEF, LAMB AND 
FREE RANGE EGGS. FRESH FRUIT AND 

VEG. LOCAL BREAD AND CHEESES.  
GIFTS AND  CRAFTS.   

Shop & Restaurant                             
open daily from 9am 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS YEAR WE ARE OPEN EVERY DAY THROUGHOUT 
DECEMBER, CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR UNTIL FRIDAY JANUARY 4th, APART 

FROM CHRISTMAS DAY, BOXING DAY AND NEW YEAR’S DAY.                                   
WE WILL THEN BE CLOSED UNTIL WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 13th

Fresh Christmas Trees and                                      
locally made wreaths now in stock

WINTER WARMER LUNCH   2-course lunch plus tea or coffee, £10.50                                                                  
(offer available up to December 21st excluding Sundays)

WISHING EVERYONE A MERRY CHRISTMAS                       
AND HAPPY NEW YEAR

Don’t forget we serve Breakast from 9am - 11am,                
Lunch 12noon -3pm                                                                       

Coffee, tea, homemade cakes, ice-cream etc served all day     
Pop in, you will be sure of a warm welcome - OPEN EVERY DAY

TRELAWNEY 
GARAGE

Port Isaac

01208 880536
Servicing & Repairs
Breakdown Service

Accessories
Overheating?

Air Conditioning 
Servicing & Recharging 

now available
GAS DELIVERIES 

13kg, 19kg & 47kg
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Roy Speakman 
A.B.I.C.C.

BUILDING CONTRACTOR
Specialist Carpenter, Period 

Reconstruction, Kitchen/bathroom 
installations, all roof work undertaken

Tel: 07790 602404   
rwsbuild@live.co.uk



Mobile Hair & Beauty 
by Lowenna

Ladies, Gents & Children’s Hair 
including ‘‘Special Occasion”

hair and make up

Nails
manicures, pedicures and nail extensions 

Eyes
brow & lash treatments and tinting 

Beauty Treatments 
waxing & threading and facials 

Tanning

Telephone 0789 I 259376 
to book an appointment or 

for more information

PAUL HONEY
PAINTER & DECORATOR

INTERIOR & EXTERIOR MAINTENANCE, 
WALL & FLOOR TILING, ARTEXING, 

COVING & WALLPAPERING

Tel: 01208 881122 
Mob: 07773 305626
PHONEY247@BTINTERNET.COM

A

r COTTAGES

BRIGHT SOLUTIONS
Tony Bright

Painter & Decorator
CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED 

External & Internal
Friendly Professional Service 
References supplied on request 

01840 213694 / 07765 632164 
TONY.BRIGHT@HOTMAIL.CO.UK

For more information and free impartial advice 01208 607700 
www.toadhallcottages.co.uk

XXXi
QUALITY 

ACCREDITED
AGENCY

2018

Gold 
Trusted 
Service 
★ ★★★★ 
feefo*9

Steve 07836525443
Mike 07841521782

01208 880319

www.thisisnorthcornwall.co.uk

S R HEWETT

Tel: 01208 880 319 
Mob 07836 525443

S R HEWETT

plprtriral nn nt rar tn r<s ®   ' 1electrical contractors

NEW BUILDS - A/V INSTALLATIONS - MAINTENANCE & REPAIRS - REWIRE'S - FREE ESTIMATES

www.srhewettandson.co.uk
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26 New Road, Port Isaac, PL29 3SB     Tel: 01208 881197 

Italian leather handbags, scarves and jewellery                                        
Dog collars and leads in lovely prints -                  

made in England. Selection of natural wax             
gel candles and lots,lots more

OPEN DAILY FROM        
10.30am

FOLLOW THE 
PEAPOD ON 
FACEBOOK

The Trio  
Print Service

We offer a village 
printing service to help 
offset the cost of Trio. 
To find out more contact 

Dee on                                       
01208 880905/880862, 

email: triopi@mac.com

The Peapod

DENNIS KNIGHT                       
Proprietor: JT Collins

WHOLESALE & RETAIL FISH MERCHANT                                         
FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

FRESH FISH DAILY  OPEN SIX DAYS A WEEK
Tel/Fax/Answerphone: 01208 880498

Mobile: 07969 555182

ANDREW HALLAM 
CARPENTRY

PORT ISAAC

0752 8369236
Carpentry   
Renovation
Restoration
Decoration 

andrewhallamcarpentry@gmail.com

Juliette Bridge
Nutritional Therapist Dip CNM mANP

Want to improve your own 
health and lifestyle approach?             
Looking for positive change?  
Let me support you on your 

journey.
Email: 

juliette@thebodyworkshop.life
www.thebodyworkshop.life

07913 113 767

24

Eddystone Road 
Wadebridge           
Cornwall  PL27 7AL
www.brooksandjeal.co.uk
T: (01208) 812129
F: (01208) 816798

Brooks & Jeal
Chartered Accountants

Business Start up
Property Letting Advice
General Business Advice
Accountancy
Personal & Business Tax Advice
Bookkeeping, VAT & Payroll
Business Forecasts & Plans
Company Formation
Company Secretarial Services
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www.thisisnorthcornwall.co.uk

Ivan Jones Electrical 
Services Ltd

MSMA L4, Dip VTCT Qualified
Member of BABTAC

Email: jaemonk@btinternet.com
Website: www.juliemonk.co.uk

Trelights, Port Isaac
Tel: 01208 880236

Mob: 07775 728680

•  Sports Massage 
•  Taping
•  Deep Tissue Massage
•  Swedish Massage
•  Reflexology                  
•  Indian Head Massage            
•  Hopi Ear Candling

MOBILE TREATMENTS 
AVAILABLE

 Gift Vouchers

                                      ATLANTIC 
FOOTCARE

Treatments
Foot Health Check
Nail Care & Cutting
Corns & Callus
Cracked Heels
Ingrown Toenails
Fungal Infections
Thickened Nails
Athlete’s Foot
Verrucas
Heel Pain
Diabetic Foot Check
Toenail Reconstruction
Toenail Paint

Treatments

Your feet 
are your 

connection 
to the 
earth.       
Be kind       

to them.

Your feet 
are your 

connection 
to the 
earth.       
Be kind       

to them.

Your feet 
are your 

connection 
to the 
earth.       
Be kind       

to them.

Alison Mattinson DipFH MCFHP MAFHP

Telephone: 07736 679310
Email: alison@atlanticfootcare.co.uk
www.atlanticfootcare.co.uk

Home visits 
available 



Window Cleaning
Service

K____4
■

11 IJ Domestic CleaningP .M
Pub, Restaurant, Office & Shop

Professional windows, doors, Cleaning
conservatories,
solar panels & Holiday Let Maintenance &

window frame cleaning
& Changeover Service

gutter clearing 
at competitive prices Ironing Service

1

satisfaction guaranteed Window Cleaning X

Call for a free, no obligation quote

07850 015907 01840 552 012

• Microsoft certified s < Apple authorised 
computer & network technician.

• Windows PC & Mac, Android & iOS. 
Sales & service - home or business.

• Hardware repair, software troubleshooting.

• Anti-virus/system maintenance.

• WiFi/networkconsultancy & installation.

• Website design & construction.

• On-site repairs from £40.

• Chromebooks from £ 199, Windows PCs from £299, 
iMacs from £499, Macbooks from £599

Contact Tim Ferrett at: boscastleit@gmail.com
TEL : 01840 250 106 MOB : 07976 046 810 

www.boscastleit.co.uk
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01208 880449

OPEN EVERY 
DAY FROM 

8.30am
Telephone: 

01208 880099

Nicki B's 
Pasty 
Shop

Crab & Lobster
 LIVE * COOKED * DRESSED

Tom & Laura
The Fish Cellars                                         

Port Isaac                                                
Cornwall

.

CHRISTOPHER KEY

SOLICITOR
Friendly office open
Monday-Friday

9.30am-12.30pm
Appointments out of office 

hours by arrangement

Trebiffen, Boscastle PL35 0BN
Tel: 01840 250200
Fax: 01840 250900

Local Guide Books & 
Maps available at   

Secrets, Port Isaac

the oldest gallery in the village

Secrets
original art in all mediums 

limited and open edition prints

Port Isaac

art cards & art materials
Port Isaac books & walks

exclusive jewellery & gifts 

01208 880862/880905  www.secretsportisaac.com

GARDEN OF EDEN
LANDSCAPING & BUILDING SERVICES

Stonework • Patios  • Drives • Ponds
Hard & Soft Landscaping

Garden & Property Maintenance
General Building • Bespoke Garden Rooms

01208 851916 or 07970 919389 (mobile)

email: jimdyer70@gmail.com

THOMAS HAWKEN SERVICES
grass cutting, strimming & trimming, painting inside & out

stone hedging, all small jobs around the home
POLTREWORGEY FARM  01208 880275 / 07812 032333

A Merry 
Christmas and a 
Happy New Year 
to all our friends 
and customers



 

  

Wednesday December 5th
The Wednesday Morning Pop-up
Cafe in the Village Hall - 
10am-12noon

Angels and the Christmas Story 
through Art - a talk - in Port Isaac 
Village Hall - 7pm
Thursday December 6th
Christmas Community Lunch in 
Port Isaac Village Hall - 
12noon-2pm
Sunday December 9th
Blackweir Brass concert in St
Endellion Church - 3pm

Wednesday December 12th
The Wednesday Morning Pop-up 
Cafe in the Village Hall - 
10am-12noon

Visit to Cotehele House - leaves 
the Co-op at 10am
Christmas Singalong in the Golden 
Lion with Gulls & Friends 0 7.30pm
Saturday December 15th
Santa's Grotto in Port Isaac Village 
Hall - Santa is taking time out from 
his busy run-up to Christmas to 
come to our Village Hall - shows at 
11 am, 12.30pm, 2.30pm & 4pm
Sunday December 16th
Village Carol sing-along in Santa's 
Grotto with Christmas tea and 
mulled wine - Port Isaac Village 
Hall - 5pm -
A PROPER PORT ISAAC EVENT

Tuesday December 18th
Roadside household recycling 
collection - bags out by 7am

Wednesday December 19th
The Wednesday Morning Pop-up 
Cafe in the Village Hall - 
10am-12noon

Friday December 21st
Carols at the Port Gaverne Hotel -
8pmish

December 28th, 29th & 30th and 
January 2nd

THE PORT ISAAC PANTO -
PETER PAN

WHAT'S ON
2019
Wednesday January 2nd
Roadside household recycling collection - 
bags out by 7am
Wednesday January 9th
The Wednesday Morning Pop-up Cafe in 
the Village Hall - 10am-12noon

Saturday January 12th
Grassroots Opera: Orfeo ed Euridice -
Gluck at St Endellion Church - 7,30pm

Tuesday January 15th
Roadside household recycling collection - 
bags out by 7am

Wednesday January 16th
The Wednesday Morning Pop-up Cafe in 
the Village Hall - 10am-12noon

Saturday January 19th
PISCES Car Boot, Breakfast, Coffee & 
Cake at the Village Hall - 9am-12.30pm
Sunday January 20th
young Musicians from Wells Cathedral 
School at St Endellion Church - 3pm

Wednesday January 23rd
The Wednesday Morning Pop-up Cafe in 
the Village Hall - 10am-12noon

Tuesday January 29th
Roadside household recycling collection - 
bags out by 7am

Wednesday January 30
The Wednesday Morning Pop-up Cafe in 
the Village Hall - 10am-12noon
Friday February 8th
Mike Marshall and Caterina Lichtenberg - 
Mandolin at St Endellion Church - 7,30pm
Saturday March 2nd
Helen Porter (jazz singer) at St Endellion 
Church - 7,30pm

Church Services
St Peter's Church, Port Isaac

First & Third Sundays in the month - Morning 
Worship at 9.30am and Second, Fourth & 

Fifth Sundays in the month - Holy 
Communion at 9.30am

Every Monday at 9am - Morning Prayer
Trelights Methodist Church 

Sunday Service at 6pm

Saturday March 23rd
Endelienta Baroque at St Endellion
Church - 7,30pm

April 13th-21st
St Endellion Easter Festival

Tuesday April 23rd - Easter
Tuesday
Port Isaac Village Hall Easter Bingo - 
eyes down 7.30pm
July 30th-August 9th
St Endellion Summer Festival

Sunday August 18th
Port Isaac RNLI LIfeboat Larks

Saturday August 31st 2019
PORT ISAAC CARNIVAL

REGULAR EVENTS
Port Isaac Stay & Playgroup - every
Tuesday from 10am to 12noon in the 
VIllage Hall. Contact Lucy on 07784 
657921 or Cherry on 07900 527610

Yoga - Mondays, during term time, in 
the Village Hall from 10.30am-12noon.

Contact Tracey on 01208 880215

Port Isaac Chorale - Every Tuesday 
from 7.30pm-9.30pm in Port Isaac 

Village Hall. Contact Janet Townsend on 
01208 880505

Golden Circle - the second Thursday in 
the month from October to April from 

2pm- 4.30pm in Port Isaac Village Hall. 
Contact Annie Philp on 01208 880262

Mobile Post Office - in the Main Car
Park - every Wednesday 12.30pm-1.30pm

trio copy dates 2019
MONTH COPY DATE
February January 17th
March February 22nd
April March 25th
May April 24th
June May 25th
July June 24th
August July 25 th
September August 24th
October September 24th
November October 25th
December November 29th

Last cafe before 
Christmas, 
December 19th

C re-opens in the New Year January 9th
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